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Meeting on
Monday 8th May.

RESIDENTS BUDGET MEETING

The Trust invite you to attend the Resident Budget Meeting on Wednesday 24th May at
10am to discuss the budget for 2023/2024 and the Monthly Maintenance Fee, morning tea
will be provided. The figures and relevant notes will be delivered to your mailboxes by
Weds 17th May for your perusal. Our insurance broker Charles from Crombie Lockwood will
also be present to help answer questions about insurance. We are hoping to have council
clearance to use the Hall on Tues 16th May, however if a change of venue is required we will

give you notice.

HALL UPDATE

The Hall has had a good clean inside and out and Dave and his team are preparing for the
council to inspect and hopefully issue permits for use of the hall on Tuesday 16th May.
Special thanks to a team of Residents and Trustee's that assisted in bringing furniture and
equipment back into the hall. Thank you Kath & Bob Johnston, Murray Madden, Rita
Gibson, along with Bill and Emma, as well as thanks to Irene Wyatt who has been carefully
setting up the library once again. We will be sure to advise of Tuesdays outcome as we

know there are some villagers keen to start making use of the facilities! ! E E l

HALL OPENING OFFICIAL CELEBRATION

On Sunday 9th of July the Trust would invite you all to join us at 10.30am for food,
refreshments and proceedings to celebrate the opening of the Hall. This will also
coincide with 31 years of the Ngunguru Retirement Village Trust. Special thanks to
the Social Club Committee who have offered to be of service to organize this event.

LAWNS

We are thankful for a few days of sunshine that allowed the lawns to get mowed over the

weekend. Big thanks to our Trustee Lew Price for assisting Bill with the mowing, as well as
Murray Madden and Dennis Wilson for their mowing efforts.

Reminder that external house inspections are coming up. Caretaker Bill McQuinn and our
Trustee Trevor Talbot will be in the Village doing these non invasive inspections.

Contact details for Caretaker, Bill McQuinn- 0284038570
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From the Social Club......
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HAPPY BIRTHDAY to Allen Dennis, Marje Larsen, John
Whitehead, Linda Spratt, we hope you enjoyed
celebrating your special days.

Thank you to the orgnizers of and those who came along on the Parua Bay
outing, a great time was had by all!

We are grateful to have an enthusiastic and active Social Committee.
Everyone is looking forward to getting back into the Hall so that we can plan
more fun activities. The Social Club will also soon be busy assisting the Trust

organize the official opening of the Hall and 31st Trust celebration.

There is cabinet currently in the hall that is looking for a new home. If you are
interested in having it please contact Sheila MacKenzie 0212945814. It is very
heavy so will require some manpower!

HAPPY HOUR!

First Happy Hour in our brand new hall will be Sunday 4th June.
We look forward to getting together with you all!

NRV Trust Contact - Emma Pearce - nrvtrust@gmail.com, 02108035704



